Minutes of the Selectmen’s Work Session
February 1, 2023

Members Present: Lynn Sweet, Chairman, Brian Monahan, Chris Garcia
In Attendance: Randy Young, Police Chief, Matt Messenger, Road Agent, Larisa Molloy, Sharon Omand,
Jessie Copeland, Lindsay Aucella, Liza Witonis

The meeting came to order at 4:30PM.

The Selectmen met with Police Chief Randy Young to go over the projections for the 2023 Police budget.
Several items were considered and discussed. Chief Young also discussed the purchasing of body
cameras for all officers in the department. He will be looking into a grant for these. The Selectmen
thanked Chief Young for making the time to come in to meet with them.

The Selectmen then met with Matt Messenger concerning the budget for the Highway Department. The
Selectmen discussed several line items. Mr. Messenger presented the Selectmen with a quote for the
2023 road paving. The Selectmen were appreciative of Matt’s time.

Larisa Molloy of the Hill Library along with the Hill Library Trustees were in attendance as well to go over
their 2023 budget. The Selectmen asked several questions and received the answers they needed.
Many programs were pointed out and explained as well. The Selectmen suggested that the Library
purchase safety vests or flags in order that the aide and children be more visible when walking from the
School to the Library. The Board thanked the Hill Library representatives for their time.

Several more budgets were considered and finalized for approval.

A motion was made, seconded, and voted on to adjourn. The work session adjourned at 7:01PM.



